

## UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20240

Ad Nausey

MAY 20 1966

- JJ- SAP

Dear Senator Fong:

Thank you for your letter in which you recommended that Peace Corps Volunteers be assigned to the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands. We agree that these volunteers could perform highly useful work in this area.

Actually, at the time we received your letter, representatives of the Peace Corps and our people concerned with the territories were already well along on planning for such a project. As you will see from the enclosed brochure, the project is now an accomplished fact.

Your interest and effort in seeking to improve the lives of Trust Territory citizens is much appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

(sgd) Stewart L Udall

Secretary of the Interior

Honorable Hiram L. Fong United States Senate Washington, D. C.

Enclosure

cc: Hon. M. W. Goding, TTPI Secretary's Reading File Secretary's File

LM

Mr. Roady

8 - 9487

DCCO

ORUTELETV IN	